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That Report KLMHC2024-040, Heritage Planning Update, be received for 

information. 
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Background: 

June 25 Council: At its meeting of June 25, Council endorsed the recommendation of 

the Municipal Heritage Committee to designate 1884 Pigeon Lake Road and 19-21 King 

Street East. Notices of intention to designate will be issued by staff. Council also passed 

a by-law to repeal and replace the designating by-law for 1 King Street West 

(Coronation Hall).  

Bill 200: Bill 200 came into effect on June 6, 2024. Municipalities now have two 

additional years, to January 1, 2027, to review their heritage registers and designate 

listed properties. Additional regulation regarding the voluntary removal of listed 

properties from municipal registers has also been put in place. Staff will bring forward a 

report to Council in July to outline those changes and next steps for the City.  

Local History Workshop: The Local History Workshop that was scheduled for June 

13 at Trinity United Church in Bobcaygeon was postponed due to a tornado warning. 

The workshop has been rescheduled for July 24 from 7pm to 9pm at Trinity United 

Church.  

Rationale: 

This report is intended to provide a general update to the Committee on the activities of 

the heritage planning program.  

Other Alternatives Considered: 

There are no recommended alternatives. 

Financial/Operation Impacts: 

There are no financial or operational impacts as a result of the recommendations of this 

report.  

Consultations: 

N/A 

Attachments: 

N/A 

Department Head email: lbarrie@kawarthalakes.ca 
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Department Head: Leah Barrie, Director of Development Services  

 


